Posted 27/09/06
25th September 2006.

Department of Transport,

44 Kildare Street,
Dublin 2.

Dear Sir/Madam,

I wish to inform you that South Dublin County Council at its meeting held on 19th September 2006 passed the following motion:

“That this Council write to the appropriate Government Department requesting that consideration be given to (a) activating the "Amber" sequence between "Red" and "Green" on all traffic lights  and (b) inserting a "filter left on Red when safe to do " sign at suitable junctions so as to maximise the capacity of road intersections and alleviate traffic congestion.”
Attached is a copy of the report given in response to the motion.

I should be obliged for your comments and observations at your earliest convenience.

Yours faithfully,

_______________
Terry Fallon,
A/Senior Staff Officer.
COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


ADJOURNED MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

Tuesday, September 19, 2006

MOTION No. 8

MOTION: Cllr. Guss O'Connell

 

That this Council write to the appropriate Government Department requesting that consideration be given to (a) activating the "Amber" sequence between "Red" and "Green" on all traffic lights  and (b) inserting a "filter left on Red when safe to do " sign at suitable junctions so as to maximise the capacity of road intersections and alleviate traffic congestion.

 REPORT:
The system (a) suggested in the above motion is similar to the "starting amber" system used in the United Kingdom. This has been examined previously on a number of occasions at national level with a view to its introduction in this country, but a change in legislation to effect this has not been deemed appropriate. The view of the Roads & Traffic Department would be that any potential for increasing junction throughput is likely to be outweighed by the increased risk of accidents, as it would eliminate the brief "all-red" phase which currently provides a safety zone for "amber gamblers" to clear the junction.  

The suggestion (b) of a "filter left on red when safe to do so" is not recommended as the concept of permitted movement on a red light would have serious potential for accidents, and the proposed signing would create difficulty in assessing liability, as it involves the individual driver's subjective interpretation of  "when safe to do so".    

